COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, June 13, 2015
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), William F. Maier Vernice D. Cowell, Dennis B. Guerri, Nancy J. Fishell and Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Elise L. Fitzsimmons
Public Present: Julia K. Grace.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:03 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Ms. Fishell made a motion to suspend with the remainder of the OML introduction, Mr. Eldred seconded; motion passes unanimously. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that the district clerk would record the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio stated that agendas for the meeting are on the table. He distributed copies to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None.   

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting – Minutes of May 9th – Tabled until the next meeting. 
3. Dam Management 
a. Lancelot Lake Survey Requirements - Mr. Lerner noted that there is not much new to report, no changes. Mr. Ronzio reported that Mr. Jekot has posted his property across which the inlet water to Lancelot Lake flows with no Trespassing signs. Mr. Eldred made a motion to authorize Ms. Goodman to take legal action without any limitations in order to settle this situation, Mr. Maier seconded; Unanimous Approval. Mr. Ronzio notes that this could potentially end up in court.
b. Lancelot Lake Property Acquisitions  - Mr. Lerner asked to table this matter until the next meeting. There were no objections.
c. Lancelot Dam Phase II Inspection - Mr. Eldred notes that he has received an estimated  $25,000 cost this work from Root Engineering.
4.  Lake Management - 

a.  Water Reports - Mr. Maier stated that he received the water report, and copies of the reports will go to the district clerk for filing. Mr. Ronzio briefly explained the reports are to be read.  Mr. Maier reported that he would speak with Mr. Shep Evans, the Becket Conservation Agent about the persistent algae bloom on Excalibur Lake and request a permit to treat this chemically. He indicated that he tried to reach him numerous times but could only leave voice mail messages on the Conservation Commissions answering machine. Mr. Lerner stated that he will be attending the Conservation Commission meeting and will discuss this issue with Mr. Evans. Mr. Ronzio explained that Mr. Evans is part time agent who works a very limited number of hours on Monday and Friday at the Becket Town Hall.
b. Mechanical Weed Cutter Spare Blade – Mr. Maier stated that he ordered the spare blade for the cutter and that it has been shipped. Mr. Ronzio asked Mr. Maier to send him the invoice before June 30th so the bill could be paid using FY2015 funds. Committee members briefly discuss acquiring volunteers to run the cutter, Mr. Ronzio states that once the cutter is on the lake and people have the chance to see it, there should be additional interest. 
c. Repair Status - Mr. Maier noted that work on the cutter is moving ahead and he anticipated the cutter would be ready when it was needed in the summer.
d.  Equipment Storage - Mr. Maier again expressed his concern about the need for a location to securely store the weed cutter and its ancillary equipment when it is not being used. The committee discussed several options during the season and after September. No decision was reached other than to temporarily store the weed cutter on a committee member’s property when it is not in use.  Mr. Ronzio stated he would volunteer his yard but only with the caveat that he would not be responsible or assume any liability for the cutter while it was there. 
e. Licensure & Insurance - Mr. Maier again reiterated the importance of acquiring the proper insurance and registration for the trailer as required by the state so it could be transported. Committee members discussed and agreed to have all insurance in place prior to June. Mr. Eldred stated that the insurance certificates would be sent to Mr. Maier when he got them from Haberman Insurance Group.  Mr. Eldred also informed the group that the Environmental Police would need to inspect the cutter when it arrived. Lastly, Mr. Eldred made a motion that he would be responsible to get the Insurance quotes, Mr. Maier seconded the motion; Unanimous Approval. 
5.  Beach and Boat Management -
a. BOH Beach and Water Testing Permits - Mr. Lerner stated that the has been in touch with the water testing company and informed them of the modified protocol stressing the importance of speaking directly with an individual as opposed to leaving a voice mail message. He indicated that Housatonic Basin personnel agreed to the changes in the notification procedures.
b. Water Testing Contract - Schedule/Contract- Mr. Lerner explained that he has the actual bid proposal and that he will forward it to anyone who would like to review the document.
c. Beach Mowing - Mr. Eldred stated that Mr. Rosenthal contacted him about the beach-mowing contract. Committee members discussed and stated that the contractor needed to be told that mowing should be up to the water's edge. 
6. Website Postings – Ms. Cowell reported that all is going well with the website. 
7. Warrant #12 FY 2015 – Mr. Ronzio presented the warrant and related expenditures. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Eldred seconded the motion; the warrant to pay the bills is approved unanimously. 

8. Property Acquisitions/Donations Easement – 
a. Mr. Ronzio explained that he recently learned that Fannie Mae now owns the property located at 25 Will Scarlet Drive. He stated than he received the appraisal report from Richmond Appraisal. He informed the committee that because the district is a public entity they would be able to present an offer prior on the property under the “First Look” program before it is offered to the public. He explained that he had been in contact with the realtor handling the sale for Fannie Mae, Mr. Jack Carroll of All Seasons Realty in Pittsfield. Mr. Ronzio provided additional information regarding the properties Title 5 status. Mr. Ronzio stated that Fannie Mae has authorized a new Title V inspection as part of the foreclosure protocol. Mr. Ronzio stated he would forward the report as soon as he receives it. Mr. Taylor made a motion to authorize a bid for an amount up to the Fannie Mae asking price as long as the property meets Title 5 requirements as well as to cover related expenses; Mr. Maier seconded the motion, Unanimous Approval.
b. Mr. Lerner noted that the district has received two (2) requests to donate property. He explained that one lot that is approximately 1/4 acre and the other is approximately 1/2 acre. Mr. Ronzio further noted that one of the properties is located on King Arthur Drive and the other property is located in wetlands along Prince John Drive.

c. Mr. Lerner presented the property transfer between the Sherwood Forest Lake District and the Taylor family. He briefly explained that the district would receive an easement from the Taylor, in exchange for a small piece of abutting property. Mr. Eldred made a motion to approve the land exchange as presented and explained by Mr. Lerner, Ms. Fishell seconded the motion; Mr. Taylor abstained, the motion is approved.

9. Opt - Out Procedures & Applications - Mr. Ronzio noted that there were two opt-out requests received by the deadline. He further stated that they are all set and should be recommended for approval at the annual meeting. Mr. Ronzio stated that there are ten total opt-outs to date since the program began in 2010. Mr. Taylor made a motion to recommend the two new opt-outs for approval at the annual meeting, Mr. Eldred seconded the motion; Unanimous Approval. 
10. Public Input – None. 
11. Review Correspondence - Mr. Ronzio reviewed correspondence received.  Mr. Lerner stated that the district received a letter from DCR that informing them that the DCR needed confirmation that the district’s Emergency Action Plan would be in place prior to November 1st of this year. Mr. Lerner indicated that he would like to have those working on this document to be prepared and ready to discuss it fully at the August meeting.

12. Any Other Business to come before the Committee – Mr. Lerner reminded the committee members that if they are not able to attend the annual meeting, they should turn in their proxies to the district clerk. Mr. Lerner also reminded the committee members that the prudential committee would need a quorum present after the annual meeting to conduct any further business. 
At this juncture Mr. Lerner stated that he needed a motion to suspending the meeting in session to a date and time certain. He noted that he wished to resume later today immediately after the conclusion of the Annual District Meeting in order to take care of post Annual District Meeting business. Ms. Cowell made a motion to suspend the regular meeting, to be continued until after the annual meeting, Mr. Guerri seconded the motion, Unanimous Approval.  
13. Post Annual Meeting Requirements -

a. Swearing in New Members- Mr. Ronzio issued the Oath of Office to newly elected officers.

b. Board Reorganization - A motion is solicited to reorganize the Prudential Committee. Ms. Cowell made a motion to nominate Mr. Lerner as Chairman, Mr. Eldred seconded the motion, Mr. Lerner is elected Chairperson.  Ms. Cowell makes a motion to nominate Mr. Eldred as Vice Chairperson, Ms. Fishell seconded the motion, Mr. Eldred is elected to be Vice Chairperson.

c. FY 2016 Prudential Committee Meeting Calendar - Committee members read reviewed and approved the calendar as presented.
d. Mr. Lerner reminded the committee that the next meeting that would be the continuation of the Special District Meeting, which was held earlier today at 12:05 PM. The meeting was not adjourned but continued until Saturday, June 27th at 9:00 AM to be held at the Becket Town Hall. 
14. Adjournment - Ms. Cowell made a motion to adjourn the Prudential Committee meeting; Mr. Guerri seconded the motion, Unanimous Approval. 
Schedule next regular prudential committee meeting is scheduled for Saturday, July 11, 2015 at 10:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert T. Ronzio

Clerk & Treasurer

Sherwood Forest Lake District 
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